
From: Belinda Matthewman   
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 1:04 PM 

To: Licensing <licensing@westberks.gov.uk> 
Subject: LA2003 Awberry Farm Ref 22873 

 

 

We would like to place on record our strong objection to the proposed application for 
the New Premises Licence for Awberry Farm Barn as set out in in your notice. We 

object on the basis of  

Prevention of Public Nuisance  

Beenham is a quiet rural village in an AONB . The majority of residents who live here 
chose to because they don’t want to live in a noisy busy environment like a town. We 

already have 2 establishments that sell alcohol and that is more than enough to meet 
the needs of this village. Awberry Farm sits in the heart of the village and is directly 

surrounded by a number of residences including our own. Access on the single road 
running through means that everyone in the village will be affected by the increase of 
traffic and its attendant noise. The consumption of alcohol by a large group of people 

will result in loud talking and shouting and car revving and door banging late at night 
throughout  every summer weekend along with intrusive loud music which will be 

very hard to control, despite every good intention to do so. Regular events where 
140 people are drinking all day long will impact on the peace, privacy and possibly 
security of the residents of Beenham. 

 
 

Yours Faithfully 
Belinda and Bernard Matthewman. 
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